
                                                           WWW.UCBASSCLUB.ORG 

                                                                July……2013 

CALL TO ORDER:  President Harvey Holmes called meeting to order at 7:30 

GUEST IN ATTENDANCE : Ms. Jackie Jacobs, sister of John Jacobs. 

 NEW MEMBER(S): 

SECRETARY REPORT/NEWSLETTER: The May meeting minutes were filed and accepted. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Report Read and Accepted 

Treasurer's Report 

June 2013 

Treasurer's Report: June 2013 BANK PETTY CASH 

Balance Forward  10,695.532   0 

Total Income: 200.00 $0.00 

Total Expenses 1,443.840 $0.00 

Ending Balance  9,451.692 0 

 

Tournament Report : June22 – 23 @ Lake Limestone 

Division: Place: Name: 
No. of 

Fish: 
Weight: 

Open 1st Charlie Sievers, Jr.  3  7.97 

 2nd Jeff Mergele  2  3.88 

 3rd Tyler Bradfield  1  3.11 

Ladies 1st Regina Mix  2  6.57 

 2nd Jenny Mergele  2  3.98 

Jr. Boys  Darren Hendrickson  2   6.87 

Jr. Girls  N/A N/A N/A 

Heavy Team  Charlie Sievers, Jr. / John Miller  3   7.97 

Heavy Couple  Jeff & Jen Mergele  4  7.86 

Big Bass  Darren Hendrickson   5.18 

27 Members,-- 16 Fish- 40.93 Pounds 

Next Tournament July 20/21   Falcon  Lake    ***3 Fish Limit both days 

 



Weigh in is at the County Ramp at 2:00 on Sat. and 2:00 on Sun. 

 

***Dolline and Harvey Holmes took a picture of Darren Hendrickson with his “Big Bass”, the 
picture was given to Darren at the meeting!! 
***Tom Mix was plagued with Poison Oak, which limited his fishing, and made him even more 
Ornery than he usually is !  Just kidding, Tom. 
OLD BUSINESS: 

UCBC Fundraiser Fish Fry:  Fish Fry is scheduled for Aug. 3, 2013 at the Schertz VFW.   
Kris Hunter and Fred Beard are working hard on details. Fred reported that Meal Ticket money 
needs to be turned in. We will sell pre- paid tickets, again, and Kris Hunter will handle this.   
Meal Tickets will also be for a door prize the night of the fish fry (a 32 inch color flat screen 
TV).   Randi Wayland is operating the jelly bean jar; Dolline Holmes is serving, and needs more 
people to help in the serving line; Jeff Mergele will arrange for an auctioneer;  Dottie and David 
Glenney are running the bake sale; Dave Cole is the Finance Manager; Robin McFarlane is 
organizing the Auction items; Scott Hutzler is in charge of clean-up, and will need helpers; Brian 
Hunter is the “Head Cook”; Chris Short is providing the P. A. System, and will be the main 
computer operator. Kids Activities, such as Face-painting, will be provided.   Brian Hunter 
extended a special “Thank You” to Walter Vestal and Vestal Steel (with Weldon Pierce’s help) 
for building another fryer, and for improving the old one….the cooking process has been 
upgraded to the caliber of a Henry Ford assembly line, and those of us who usually help Brian in 
the cooking area are looking forward to using the new equipment! 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Charlie Sievers, Jr. reported on the progress of the Rayjus Fishing jerseys…the gears are turning. 
He submitted the order for his jersey, which will be the basic template for all of the club logos. 
Members who have ordered a jersey, and who were present at the meeting, were given a diagram 
showing the placement of these logos, and the areas open to place any “personalized” logos…. 
which were then returned to Charlie for the actual Ordering Process, once Rayjus is finished with 
the remaining artwork.   The main Club logo for the back of the jersey, (basically, the 25 year 
Patch)  as well as the UCBC “patch” that adorns the left chest of our polo shirts, and an arched 
block UCBC, were converted into the Vector Art (required by Rayjus, Inc.) by a local company 
– Redhawk Designs.  Rayjus, Inc. was given the task of converting the METRO, and TABC 
“patches” into Vector Art for the jersey.  They charged UCBC $75 each for that process, as each 
was very detailed.  Ordering will proceed after all artwork is approved. 

 
The Boysville Kids Fishing Event will be held at the Live Oak Park at the Small Pavilion.  If you 
are helping, breakfast tacos will be served at 7:00 AM.  Volunteers are needed !!! 

Randi made a presentation explaining the Towne & Country Optimists Fundraiser for the 
Boysville  Event : 2 box sizes of Fredericksburg peaches…small box – approx.. 25 peaches for 
$25.00, and a large box – approx.. 50 peaches for $38.00.   Orders for peaches must be submitted 
by July 10th…contact Randi at 210-415-1264, or e-mail : rmwayland@earthlink.net 
Peach orders can be picked up July 13th at 11310 Sir Winston St. (across from Churchill H.S.) 
between 11:00AM and 1:00PM, or set up something with Randi. 
  
 

NEW BUSINESS:  

Redhawk Designs (run by Christa Gelhaar) is offering the club a white T-shirt with the Club 
Logo on the back.  On the front left chest is Universal City Bass Club, and on the right chest is 
your name (first, or last name, or both, if you want both).  The logo on the back comes in a 



regular size for $12.00, or a larger size for $15.00.  Charlie had his T-shirt at the meeting, which 
showed the “regular” size logo.  If you would like to order a T-shirt, contact Charlie by e-mail 
clsjr@gvec.net  or by phone : 830-779-7009, or cell # 210-394-8909. 
 
Steve Connelley provided more information to the club about the fundraiser for the Top 8 at 
Steve’s house on September 7th, 2013.  A meal will be sold (sausage and chicken and sides).  
Several items will be raffled off using decks of cards…including a “Custom” rod made by Mr. 
Bradfield, a Milwaukie Power Tool Kit (re-donated by David Kalinoski), and other undisclosed 
items.    Steve asked Walter Vestal about building a Bar-B-Q pit for a raffle item.  
More details at the August meeting. 
 
 
METRO REPORT:  Charlie Sievers, Jr. and Randi Wayland were present at this meeting. 
Five out of ten clubs were represented.  Treasurer’s report : Balance of $21,522.69….there was 
no income, nor any expenses coming into the June meeting 
. 
TOC information needs to be turned in at the July meeting. 
 
Randi Wayland presented the main fundraiser for the Boysville event slated for July 27th, 2013… 
The selling of boxes of Fredericksburg Peaches (two sizes : small for $25.00, and a large for 
$38.00).  She also had Raffle tickets for the Alamo Area Sporting Clays Fundraiser – Operation 
Game Thief.  A $100.00 ticket for a Kawasaki “MULE”, and $5.00 tickets raffling off five 
different guns. 
 
San Antonio Bass Club raised $2,000.00 at their fundraiser (June 15th).  There were ten UCBC 
members attending this event.  SABC had a really good Country Western band for the dance that 
started around 7:00pm.  The name of the band was “Thomas Lee & Co.” 
 
The METRO Tournament is progressing…Entry Forms for that tournament will be given out at 
the August Meeting, and then dispensed to the clubs.  A volunteer is needed to run the 
“Calcutta”. 
 
Charlie extended an invitation to the METRO clubs to attend the UCBC Fish Fry/Fundraiser on 
Aug. 3rd. (he will plug it again at the July meeting).    
 
TABC REPORT: 

 

There will be a meeting at Ed Calderone’s house in Beeville starting at 10:00 AM on August 4th, 
2013.  Preparation for the State Tournament will be the main focus.  Lunch will be provided by 
Ed (Rib-eye steak).  Randi Wayland will get directions and get them to the UCBC Secretary, 
who will forward to the club.  If you are interested in attending, call Randi at 210-415-1264. 
Ed needs to know how many steaks to prepare. 
 
 

 

 

 

 



Miscellaneous :  

 

Dave Cole and Kris Hunter are working on completing a current list of UCBC members, with 
phone numbers, addresses, and e-mails. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:25 
 
*We will have to check with the Historian to see if this was the longest meeting in the UCBC 
annals of meetings. 
 
 

Charlie Sievers, Jr. 

UCBC, Secretary 


